STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

September 17, 2015
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members Present:

Michael Kastner, Chair
Jon Garner, Board Member

             

Gregory Schott, Board Member 

Joseph Radtka, Board Member 

Charles Kruger, Board Member

Absent: 
Keith Horton, Board Member
DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 



Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards 

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Raquel M. Meyers, Administrative Officer
OTHERS PRESENT:  


Diane Kastner, MDPHCC
Dick Wagner, J. Richard Wagner PE LLC

Jon Sargeant, Joyce

Jim Berndt, MDPHCC

Dale Troll, MDPT

William Funk, Cecil County

Dawnella Tillman, Bernella’s Plumbing

Bryan Soukup, ICC

Tom Buckley, WSSC  

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:40 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA 

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda with corrections. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously entered into Executive Session at 10:41 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of the session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 11:07 a.m.  

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session held on September 17, 2015.  Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session minutes.
The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Session held on August 20, 2015. Upon Mr.   Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session minutes as written.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on August 20, 2015. Upon Mr. Kruger’s Motion and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes with corrections.      

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Closed Complaints
Investigation
Precharge

Plum-150057(140020)
Plum-150061
Plum-150038
Plum-150068

Plum-160009
Plum-150080

Plum-160011

Plum-160016



Plum-160017



Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report.

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for August, 2015: 

            Plumber

     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	1
	1
	0
	100%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	36
	8
	28
	22%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	17
	7
	10
	41%

	                              TOTAL
	55
	16
	39
	29%


Ms. Bailey reported that 55 candidates were tested in August, 16 passed, 39 failed with a 29% passing rate. Since January 2015, the passing rate is 36%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 35%.  There are currently 12,953 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS

A.  MBOA Training  
Mr. Radtka stated that he attended the Maryland Building Officials Association (MBOA) training on June 17, 2015, held at the Savage Volunteer Fire company located in Savage, MD. Mr. Radtka provided the names of the individuals who attended the training seminar, as follows: 

James S. Hurley

Avadhesh Patel

Ed Purtan

Glenn Thompson
John Hidey 

Joseph Krasnodemski
David Kerns

Adolphi Huridux
Mike Scheller

Joseph Radtka

Terry Feiser

John Heldmyer
Joe Grelin

John Allan Cecil
Timothy Rigler 

Robert Ridge
Wayne Kohn

James Hobson 

Jim Ellwood 

Ed Reger

Justin Fortner

Olgie Antoine

Charles Cock 

Sydonia Garrott
John Saffran 

Andre Nejman

John Bevard

Robert Purkey
Frank Quillan

Paolo Tosch

Gary Klipp

Darryl Smith

Kurt Brezima

Ernie Joppington
David Woodward
Warner Parks

Mike Thomas

Angel Maldanodo
Bruce Henkel 

Nick Saucedo
John Price

Tim Diehl

Andrew Arnold

 

Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously approved the 6.0 hours of CEU’s for the June 17, 2015, MBOA training seminar.

B. Tracer Wire 
Ms. Bailey contacted Bruce Bureano regarding the questions the Board submitted previously. In an e-mail dated September 10, 2015, Mr. Bureano stated that, ‘The Maryland Underground Facilities Damage Prevention Authority (“Authority”) took this issue up yesterday in their meeting and, as they have done before on these type of request, they voted not to formally respond to the questions.  The Authority has taken the position that they do not provide general written interpretation of Title 12.  The only time they provide interpretation of the statute is when they as a body rule on a violation of the statute following a formal hearing.  By statute, those interpretations can’t be used in other court or administrative hearings where general written interpretations could be.” Ms. Bailey suggested to the Board that they make a decision about or clarify the questions previously submitted. AAG Kinstler stated that generally, upon review, courts will give deference to a regulatory agency’s interpretation of its own statutes and regulations.  Mr. Kastner requested that Ms. Bailey resend the questions and the statue to the Board members prior to the next scheduled meeting.   

     C.   Code Review Meeting 

Ms. Bailey stated that correspondence was received by the Board regarding the August 31, 2015 Code Review meeting.  She stated that this information will be posted on the website as part of the meeting minutes.  She suggested that there may not have been adequate time for the Board to review rebuttal comments in response to the Code Review meeting regarding adoption of a plumbing code. Ms. Bailey suggested that the Board to review the material by the next scheduled meeting in anticipation of a vote on code adoption.  However, Mr. Schott moved, and Mr. Kruger seconded the motion, that the Board adopt the International Plumbing Code (IPC) as the State Plumbing Code. Mr. Schott stated that the Board should adopt the IPC because most other local jurisdictions in Maryland have adopted this Code.
After a discussion, the Chair called for a vote. Mr. Schott and Mr. Kruger voted in favor of the Motion.  Mr. Radtka and Mr. Garner voted against the Motion.  AAG Kinstler stated that, normally, in the event of a tie, the Chair will cast a vote. The Chair stated that he must recuse himself from voting on this matter and could not cast a tie-breaking vote. Accordingly, the Motion failed. Both Mr. Garner and Mr. Radtka suggested that after they had an opportunity to review the material distributed by Ms. Bailey, they might be persuaded to alter their vote and a similar Motion could be revisited at the next Board meeting. Mr. Radtka further suggested that if the IPC Code officials were interested in the Board adopting that Code, perhaps the representatives should supplement the information presented at the August 31, 2015 Code Review meeting.
AAG Kinstler was asked to state the obligation of the Board regarding the adoption of the State Code.  Ms. Kinstler stated that Bus. Occ. & Prof. Art. Md. Ann. Code, § 12-205 presently provides, in subsection (c), “At least once a year, the Board shall review: (i) new and existing standards of the American National Standards Institute and any other organization listed in the State Plumbing Code or the Model Performance Building Code for water conserving appliances, devices, fittings, and fixtures.” Ms. Kinstler further explained that subsection (c) cites the American National Standards Institute in two other paragraphs.  Ms. Kinstler was asked to compare the language of the failed proposed 2015 legislation (HB 169/SB211), which she explained added language providing that the Board should also consider “the International Code Council” standards and removed the word “other” before “organization listed…”in each applicable paragraph.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Mr. Kruger made an identical motion to that made earlier, that the Board adopt the IPC Code.  Mr. Schott offered a second to the Motion.  Once again, the Board was split on the Code adoption.  Mr. Kastner reminded the Board that he could not vote on this issue.  Accordingly, the tie vote caused the Motion failed. AAG Kinstler also stated that the Board could consider the documents distributed by Ms. Bailey and reconsider code adoption at the next scheduled meeting.  Ms. Bailey stated that she would contact Mr. Horton regarding this matter and his participation on the Board. The Board tabled the matter until the next Board meeting.

Grind2Energy Product Approval
Ms. Bailey stated that correspondence was received by Larry Schodroski from Grind2Energy dated August 4, 2015, requesting permission to install their recycling system in the state of Maryland.  Mr. Kastner stated that in order for the Board to approve Grind2Energy Organics Recycling system additional information would be required regarding the various components of the system including waste piping system, storage tank type, internal processing system, solid waste haulers, etc.

CORRESPONDENCE

A. Plumbing Advertisement 

Mr. Kastner stated that correspondence was received by Bill Garrison on September 7, 2015 regarding the Maryland law which requires all advertisements by contractors licensed by DLLR to be truthful and accurate.  Mr. Kastner stated that Mr. Garrison should complete a complaint form and send to the complaint Committee for further review.  Mr. Kastner referred to Ms. Bailey to send Mr. Garrison a complaint form.              

B. Baltimore County Plumbing Board 
Mr. Kastner stated that correspondence was received by Baltimore County Plumbing Board on August 31, 2015 by William Witty, Chief Inspector regarding a licensee. Mr. Kastner stated that this correspondence should be sent to the Complaint Committee for further review. Mr. Kastner referred to Ms. Bailey to open a formal complaint and send to Complaint Committee for the October meeting.            
C. Genevie Plumbing 

Mr. Kastner stated that a letter was received on August 20, 2015 by Paul Genevie, President of Genevie Plumbing regarding the prerequisites required for performing inspections on back-flow assembly’s installs.  Mr. Kastner referred to Ms. Bailey to send Mr. Genevie the backflow regulations.     
D. Plumbing Code Questions

Mr. Kastner stated that correspondence was received by Doug Jones on September 15, 2015, regarding whether or not the Code permits a composite toilet system in his basement. Mr. Kastner stated that he would need to contact his local Code enforcement office in Calvert County to determine if a composting toilet is permissible in his location. Additionally, there might be some concerns that need to be addressed by his local or State Health Department as far as having this device inside of his home.  Relative to his concerns regarding the acceptable pump, he would need an automatic laundry pump. The Board is not at liberty to recommend any particular type or manufacturer.  Mr. Kastner referred to Ms. Bailey to send Mr. Jones a response to his inquiry. 

COUNSEL’S REPORT

There was no Counsel’s report offered. 
CHAIR’S REPORT

There was no Chair report offered. 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

There was no Director’s report offered. 

ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Radtka Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 12:10 p.m. 
_________________________



__________________________

Michael Kastner, Chair




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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